CITY COUNCIL 
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE 

MINUTES

APRIL 7, 2009

PRESENT:  Keith Ehrecke, Jim Ingram, Jan Morrell and Donald Abington, Jr.

ABSENT:  Jack Hill and Shannon Hambly

GUEST:  Jackie Wilcox, Joel McCubbin and Tony Saladino

Ehrecke chair of the Finance Committee placed in the budget a “not to exceed” increase for employee of $4.9%.
Ehrecke identified the cities that were surveyed for the salaries, insurance, positions, wages etc. 

Ingram reviewed his thoughts regarding his research and how he feels that the city employees are overpaid and that the city could hire another person and have better productivity if no increases given to current employees.  Abington informed the Council that an increase can be given to employees in a lump sum versus an increase in salaries.  This can be given in several ways, a portion to the insurance benefits or a lump sum dollar.  This will continue to be reviewed and a decision will be made prior to July 1, 2009.

Committee Reports:

Water and Sewer – no report.

Electric – not report.

Streets – reported on the 1st street project.

Community Service – Morrell reported that she spoke with Clay Dawson from the Park Board on the installation of the fountain at Heritage Park and how the set up with the Civic will be.  An agreement will be prepared by the City Attorney.
Ehrecke asked how the Council felt the COW meeting was this evening and who would initiate the next meeting.  No one spoke up so Ehrecke will plan the May meeting.
Ehrecke questioned how the cross training was coming with regards to the wastewater treatment plant.  Ehrecke asked McCubbin if there was a manual to run the plant if others were called in to help.  He said yes, this prompt a question from Morrell as to an Emergency Call List, Clerk stated that there is a list and she would have this updated and added to the Emergency Notebook.

On a motion by Abington and seconded by Ingram the meeting was adjourned, all ayes.

